高雄市正義中學高中部 111 學年度第二學期第二次段考高二英文科試題卷
考試範圍:龍騰版 B4 Lesson 4~R2 全 + 學測歷屆 111~110 科目代號:33 命題教師:黃裕崮
注意:請寫明班級、姓名、座號,並劃清楚於答案卡(卷)上。若因劃錯或劃記不清楚而導致讀卡失敗 去,雖和平時或幾5分。非濟學顯禁用單名或於名樂女「答案案」上依答。如何作用別答,不則不不
者, 將扣平時成績 5分。非選擇題請用 黑色或藍色筆在「答案卷」上作答, 切勿使用鉛筆, 否則不予 計公。漢字者提規則, 漢字依據相處果。60 顯文 然 達寫 太 答 安 差 上 工 !!!
<u>計分。遵守考場規則,違者依校規處置。69題之後請寫在答案卷上面!!!</u>
第一部分: 單選題 (85%) Choose the BEST answer!
I. 文意字彙 20% (共出 20 題, 每題 1 分, 共 20 分)
1. After gold was discovered in the area, many locals became very and could but
whatever they desired.
(A) poisonous (B) prosperous (C) harmonious (D) adventurous
2. Out of for the poor old beggar on the street, Kevin decided to buy him a lunchbot
along with a refreshing beverage.
(A) execution (B) transaction (C) starvation (D) compassion
3. It's best to thank someone in person rather than send them an e-mail or a tex
message. (A) slightly (B) morely (C) herely (D) shortly
(A) slightly (B) merely (C) barely (D) shortly 4. To the audience's, the clown slipped onstage but managed to avoid falling down by
swinging his arms wildly.
(A) participation (B) manipulation (C) amusement (D) replacement
5. After being rescued, the shipwrecked sailor gave a detailed of his four-month
experience on the faraway island.
(A) account (B) analysis (C) agency (D) accuracy
6. Before our soldiers the code, the messages enemy generals had been sending each
other didn't seem to make sense.
(A) sneaked (B) admitted (C) handled (D) cracked
7. The new vaccine was banned by the Food and Drug Administration due to its fata
side effects.
(A) delicately (B) potentially (C) efficiently (D) ambiguously
8. With pink cherry blossoms blooming everywhere, the valley like a young bride
under spring sunshine.
(A) blushes (B) polishes (C) recruits (D) smuggles
9. A(n) person is usually pleasant and easy to get along with, but don't expect that he
or she will always say "yes" to everything. (A) virtual (B) flawless (C) agreeable (D) massive
(A) virtual (B) flawless (C) agreeable (D) massive 10. Elderly shoppers in this store are advised to take the elevator rather than the, which
may move too fast for them to keep their balance.
(A) courier (B) stretcher (C) operator (D) escalator
11. The local government is promoting a new recycling to help residents sort their
trash more easily.
(A) sack (B) seal (C) tome (D) scheme
12. To achieve, the pianist practices for twelve hours every day. Out of total dedication
to this musical skill, she even repeats a single section of music hundreds of times to make
it perfect.
(A) violation (B) excellence (C) enterprise (D) exclusion

13. Kevin always commyoung promising teastaff members.	_	-	English well, this oth the students and other
	(B) Undoubtedly	(C) Particularly	(D) Miraculously
14. Kevin cannot			
	s and ruins of ancient		ioration, so no noquonti
		(C) load	(D) sort
15. If we are serious abo	• •	• •	• •
			om solar or wind power.
		(C) slipping	
16. Workers on the roof			
about the		_	
(A) guideline	(B) disturbance	(C) guarantee	(D) consequence
17. I have difficulty			
detail?		noi just mondonou. Co	ar jou oripium to to mo n
	(B) drowning out	(C) taking in	(D) taking off
18. It can be dangerous			
	y provide others with		on or moughair account
		(C) sign up	(D) come with
19. When Fiona was stu			
their own biological			und trouted not me
(A) in the same boat		(B) on the same p	nage
(C) under the table		(B) on the same p (D) under their w	ina
20. The success of the p	project depended	on Suzie's brilliant	idea. The rest of us ins
put it into practice.	roject depended		ruca. The rest of as jus
	(B) in large part	(C) to no avail	(D) by and large
(11) III IIO Way	(B) in large part	(C) to no avan	(D) by and large
II. 語法選擇 8% (共	出 8 題 , 每題 1 分 ,	48分)	
		•	ny saolad all the horder
21 the resistance	nd the neighboring sta		ily scaled all the bolders
			(D) To stop
22. It was pretty shallow	(b) They stopping	(C) To stopping	(D) 10 Stop
		dump ins girmiend je	ist decause he didn t nko
her new hairstyle and		(C) to	(D) with
(A) for	(B) of	(C) to	(D) with
23. Is there anything in expect us to take her		randina would like io	of Christinas, of does sin
(A) which	• •	(C) as	(D) 22mtil
` ,	(B) that	(C) as	(D) until
24. With our gr		a no choice but to pos	sipone our nousewarming
party for thirty minut		(D) regressing / late	
(A) respectable / be l		(B) respecting / late	•
(C) respective / being	_	(D) respected / being	•
25. Unemployment has a			
	_	Otherwise, more and r	nore people will be faced
with financial difficu			
(A) takes	(B) take	(C) took	(D) taking
			a prestigious university.
(A) Only if	(B) If	(C) Had	(D) Have

28. C	hers are having snacks a A) still others (B) hoose the <i>WRONG</i> sente A) Not until you have ma B) The singer was arres	and drinks, and the others ence. ade a full recovery wo	ir break time. Some areare chatting with thei (C) others (D) s ould you be discharged for g and questioned at the	r bosom friends. some others rom this hospital.	many as possible they were hunted dow	ere being cruelly butche 38_ around alone in his n and killed. Although hed or even a thousand. exploded beside his car. has also created a speci-	s car, he sought to reso the kept no record of how 40, on May 31, 19 To this day, he is remo	cue them before many he saved, 94, Diagne was
(several hours.	nda saviarol ormosts tro	ro con a mambana aut au	d	35. (A) At risk of	(B) For fear of	(C) At the height of	(D) For the sake of
(the run.	ide severar arrests, tw	o gang members got aw	ay and are sun on	36. (A) is	(B) would be	(C) has been	(D) had been
(.	D) The local museum he		ion of valuable painting	s, many of which	37. (A) If he hadn't	done	(B) If he hasn't done	:
	date from the eighteer	nth century.			(C) Were it not	for	(D) Had it been for	
III.	宗合測驗 17% (共出 1'	7題,每題1分,共	17分)		38. (A) Drive	(B) Driving	(C) Driven	(D) To drive
A			ter rocky island off the	coast of Taitung	39. (A) it is believe	d that	(B) it is believed to	be
	County. The island is	s well-known29_	_ Lanyu in Mandarin. 7	The Tao, Taiwan's	(C) it believes t	hat	(D) it is believing to	be
	most isolated30_ particularly unique fea	_ tribe, live there a ature of the Tao is that	and call the island <i>Pote</i> they reside in undergro	nso no Tao. One	40. (A) Amazingly		(B) Additionally	
	Underground how	uses on Orchid Island	d are unlike any other he from the Tao's endeav	nouse you've seen	(C) Unfortunate	ly	(D) Consequently	
	damage caused by powerful typhoons, which are said to strike this small island several times a year. They seem to have learnt by experience the fact that traditional building techniques can not offer a safe and strong shelter32, they should avoid building their houses entirely above the ground. People there thus constructed them half underground, with only the roofs33 to the elements. Additionally, the house is set in a pit, and between the walls of the house and the sides of the pit is a space where water accumulates during typhoons and then drains away. If you have a golden opportunity to visit Orchid Island one day, you might consider sleeping in an underground guesthouse. In the meantime, you need to obey some34 for fear of upsetting the local residents. For example, never take photographs of people in neighboring houses without permission. What are you waiting for? Pack your suitcase and prepare for a trip to this fabulous place this summer! 29. (A) for (B) as (C) to (D) by 30. (A) adverse (B) abnormal (C) indigenous (D) indulgent 31. (A) optimize (B) tantalize (C) maximize (D) minimize 32. (A) Instead (B) Namely (C) What's more (D) What's worse 33. (A) exposing (B) exposed (C) to expose (D) to exposing 34. (A) guidelines (B) guardians (C) grenadier (D) gladiator		they should avoid they should avoid constructed them tionally, the house the pit is a space you have a golden er sleeping in an34 for fear of aphs of people in g for? Pack your (D) by (D) indulgent (D) minimize (D) What's worse (D) to exposing	C. The Nutan Mumbai Tiffin Box Suppliers Association delivers about 200,000 lunches every day to office and factory workers. The company is, as this name suggests, situated in Mumbai, India, and its employees are called dabbawalas. A dabbawala, or "one41 carries a box," picks up meals from customers' homes. They then deliver these lunches punctually to their workplaces. This is a very useful service since it is not convenient for most people to carry their lunches with them on crowded public transportation. The marvelous thing about this company is that, despite very basic methods and strategies, it operates at an extremely high level of42 In fact, their error rate is just one in sixteen million! Here's how the system works. Each area has about 25 dabbawalas,43 is responsible for roughly 30 lunchboxes. Not until the boxes have been arranged according to their general destinations are they taken onto trains for delivery. When they reach the right station, the boxed are then arranged again44 their owners' exact locations. In the afternoon, the dabbawalas return the lunchboxes to their owners' homes. Though very simple, this system is, without a doubt, one of the most efficient delivery services in the world. It is also a great example of how much can be achieved simply through45 teamwork. This is so much so that companies and schools around the world, including FedEx and the Harvard Business school, have studied it.				
В			t suffered a catastrophic		41. (A) ,who	(B) who	(C),that	(D) whom
	few months During the	-year civil war, up to his time a legendary	one million people we figure known as Mbay	ere killed within a	42. (A) agency	(B) harvest	(C) accuracy	(D) hygiene
	save quite a few people	e from falling victim	to this appalling carnage	e.	43. (A), both of them	` ' '	(C), each of whom	(D) and each of whom
	Diagne was recru	ited by the UN to he	lp in Rwanda. Before be	eing employed for	44. (A) depending on	(B) tearing apart	(C) serving as	(D) resulting in
	the Rwanda prime mi	nister was assassinate	aptain in his home count ed, Diagne went to her ld have been killed. Late	house to find her	45. (A) pedantic	(B) mysterious	(C) circuitous	(D) outstanding

111 高二並立試題卷 4

111 高二英文試題卷 3

IV. 文意選填 10% (共出 10 題, 每題 1 分, 共 10 分) (不考慮大小寫)(每選項只填一次)

Sweet, juicy, and good for you — all in a colorful, easy-to-eat package — strawberries may well be the perfect fruit. But how can you pick the tastiest strawberries? And what's the best way to store them? Or to prepare them? Read on for answers to those questions and more, so that you can make the __46__ of strawberry season this year.

It all starts with choosing the best strawberries. But how can you tell which those are? If possible, just ask for a taste test before __47__ any to guide your picks. __48__, put a premium on appearance, looking for bright red, firm strawberries with healthy green caps. Once you've bought your strawberries, be sure to refrigerate them as soon as possible, removing any soft or __49__ fruits that you accidentally selected. To keep your strawberries from getting moldy, only wash them immediately prior" to eating them, and eat all of them relatively quickly! Fresh strawberries only last a few days. When you eat your strawberries, you can enjoy them with the knowledge that they're high in vitamin C antioxidants, fiber, manganese, and potassium. Strawberry __50__ has also been linked to better heart health and reduced inflammation, two excellent health benefits, especially we age.

In addition to being __51__, strawberries are delicious enough to eat by themselves. Sometimes though, plain just isn't good enough and we want something different. In that case, try some strawberries __52__ in balsamic vinegar. It's hard to explain why these flavors work together, but they absolutely do. And this flavor __53__ also works well in salads, such as spinach and strawberry salad with balsamic vinegar dressing. Trust me, it's delicious! There are also dozens of classic recipes for those who prefer something more traditional. Strawberries with vanilla ice cream or __54__ cream are hard to beat, as are strawberry shortcake and strawberries dipped in chocolate. And what if you do find yourself with lots of old bruised strawberries? They're perfect for a strawberry jam or __55__. So, why not indulge yourself in wonderful strawberries this year!

A. purchasing B. most C. preserve D. consumption E. combination AB. soaked AC. whipped AD. nutritious BC. bruised BD. otherwise

V. 篇章結構 8% (共出 4 題, 每題 2 分, 共 8 分)

A hard hat is a helmet used mostly at worksites to protect the head from injuries due to falling objects. Since its introduction in the early 20th century, the headgear has saved countless lives and is considered the number one safety tool for construction workers.

__56__ Before the war, workers used to smear their hats with coal tar for protection of their head. Bullard, having witnessed the life-saving power of the metal helmet in the War, decided to produce a head protection device that was affordable for every worker and lightweight enough to be worn all day long. __57__ Soon, hard hats became widely used. The headgear was later made mandatory at construction sites in major construction projects, such as the Hoover Dam in 1931 and the Golden Gate Bridge in 1933.

Over the past century, hard hats have advanced considerably, evolving from canvas and leather to aluminum, fiberglass, and, eventually, to thermoplastic. __58__

111 + - H + + + + + + + + +

For instance, a ventilated hard hat was developed to keep wearers cooler, and see-through face shields were attached to better see the hazards lurking above. Today, attachments include radios, sensors, cameras, and a lot more. __59__ Yellow is used for general laborers and contractors, white (or sometimes black) for supervisors and managers, and green for inspectors and new workers.

New products continue to expand the market. Global sales of hard hats totaled USD 2.1 billion in 2016, and are expected to reach USD 3.19 billion in 2025.

- (A) The Hard Boiled Hat was thus born, using steamed canvas and leather, covered with black paint, and featuring a suspension system to reduce impact.
- (B) Recently, new models have been introduced and accessories added to meet the needs of laborers working on various job sites.
- (C) According to a recent study, people who wear a hard hat tend to be proficient in differentiating among various colors.
- (D) The hard hat was invented in 1919 by Edward W. Bullard, who had just returned from World War I.
- (E) A common color code has also been developed for recognizing people and their roles on site.

VI. 閱讀測驗 16% (共出 8 題, 每題 2 分, 共 16 分)

A.

Imagine you are about to catch a train from Kaohsiung to Taipei. You rush to the station, but in your haste you forget to eat something. Thankfully, you won't starve. That's because you can buy a bian dang!

"Bian dang" originally meant "convenient" in Mandarin but later adopted the same meaning as the Japanese word "bento." In Japan, bentos are used for take-out boxed meals. They come with dividers to keep different food items separate. When the Japanese first developed Taiwan's train system, locals began selling Japanese-style bentos to passengers on train platforms. Even after the Japanese left, this habit remained and grew increasingly popular. In 1960, the Taiwan Railways Administration even started its own bento service, selling the boxes in train stations and right on trains.

Today, the TRA sells ten million bentos per year, not to mention the millions that are sold by private vendors around stations. A typical Taiwanese bento box comes with pork, tofu, greens, egg, pickled vegetables, and fish, all served on rice. The Taiwanese grew to love them so much that they are now sold everywhere, not just in train stations. Companies even have them delivered to their offices to feed workers at lunch.

When you dig into a bian dang on the train, you are eating a little piece of Taiwan's history. Enjoy every bite!

- 60. What is the best title for this passage?
 - (A) Taiwan's Railway Bentos: Convenience in a Box
 - (B) The Joy of Train Travel in Taiwan
 - (C) How to Make a Delicious Bian Dang
 - (D) Bento: A Delicious Taste of Japan

- 61. According to the passage, which of the following statements is true?
 - (A) In Japan, bento boxes are used for eating meals at home.
 - (B) The TRA didn't begin its own bento service until 1970.
 - (C) Bian dang was originally derived from an English word, which means "convenient."
 - (D) The Taiwanese sold Japanese-style bentos right after the development of Taiwan's train system.

В.

Morgan's Wonderland, located in San Antonio, Texas, is a theme park geared mainly toward mentally or physically disabled children. The park was built by Gordon Hartman, a former real estate developer. The creation of the park was inspired by his daughter, Morgan, who suffers from severe cognitive delay and physical challenges.

The world's first <u>ultra-accessible</u> family fun park, Morgan's Wonderland opened in the spring of 2010. Admission for guests with special needs is free, and fees for the general public are set at a much discounted price so that people of all ages and abilities can come together and play in a fun and safe environment.

Completely wheelchair-accessible, the park features 25 acres of attractions including rides, playgrounds, a catch-and-release fishing lake, and picnic areas throughout the park. The rides are custom-designed to accommodate wheelchair riders so that every family member can enjoy the fun. The adapted rides include the Off-Road Adventure, where guests can test their driving skills in sporty vehicles. Moreover, each visitor is offered the option to wear a GPS Adventure Band, which allows them to keep track of each other while in the park. The band also enables them to take part in electronic activities. For example, when the riders scan the band at the Off-Road Adventure, a photo will be taken and sent to their email.

In June 2017, Morgan's Wonderland celebrated the opening of Morgan's Inspiration Island. The new expansion is composed of five themed splash pads and a River Boat Adventure Ride. The wheelchair guests can transfer out of their chairs into unique, waterproof chairs and enjoy the splash park without risking damage to their personal wheelchairs.

"Morgan taught me that there's more to life in many ways than what I saw before," said Hartman. "The blessing that Morgan has brought is beyond anything that I ever could have imagined and could explain."

- 62. What is the passage mainly about?
 - (A) The needs of people who suffer from physical and mental disabilities.
 - (B) The advanced technological devices in Morgan's Wonderland.
 - (C) The establishment and features of a special theme park.
 - (D) The new addition to Morgan's Wonderland.
- 63. What does "ultra-accessible" in the second paragraph imply?
 - (A) Morgan's Wonderland is situated in a convenient location.
 - (B) Wheelchairs are provided for every featured attraction.
 - (C) It's easy for all visitors to use the facilities.
 - (D) Admission is free for people young and old.

C.

Nearly two decades since the dawn of social media, it has no doubt become a mainstream tactic of advertising, yet it is hard to put down the impact in exact dollar terms. Still, it is here to stay, and there are plenty of principles that assist us in telling what social media campaigns work and what don't.

Brands may take misguided steps in promoting on social media by overlooking the fact that social media has altered customers' expectations of how brands might or should communicate with them. Failure to offer timely or immediate response to complaints is likely to be disastrous. Also, it's not advisable to tack one's products to an unrelated event or occasion. Once a brand decides to promote on social media, unlike traditional TV commercials or newspaper ads, it surrenders a significant part of control to the public, granting them the means to respond and comment publicly, including airing their grievances. Brands may feel daunted by the prospect of customers' harsh criticism, constructive or unfounded, on the social space. However, for companies harboring such reservations, perhaps their greater priority lies more in addressing their core image issues than in reaching out to the social media public.

Successful advertising campaigns, on the other hand, know how to engage potential customers socially on the platform. Instead of trying to collect as many "Likes" as possible, brands holding authentic conversations with people stand a better chance of appealing to current or would-be customers. Brands can invite people to share ideas that help craft or shape future products, or provide incentives for customers to recommend the products by sharing why they chose them in the first place. Last, messages must be tailored in order to speak to the target customers on different platforms, which requires some study beforehand. A company can expect to face different audiences on Facebook, Twitter, Instagram, and so on.

For companies wishing to make it big on the social media, knowing the do's and don'ts will make all the difference.

- 64. How does the author organize this passage?
 - (A) A situation \rightarrow conflicting opinions \rightarrow a call to action.
 - (B) An introduction \rightarrow current problems \rightarrow possible solutions.
 - (C) An introduction \rightarrow various guidelines \rightarrow a conclusion.
 - (D) A situation \rightarrow examples of success \rightarrow an invitation for discussion.
- 65. Which of the following companies makes a mistake according to the passage?
 - (A) A company conducting research on those to whom they aim to sell their products.
 - (B) A company hiring assistants to handle customer feedback on social media websites.
 - (C) A company selling sweets and chocolate releasing advertisements for Valentine's Day.
 - (D) A company placing repetitive advertisements regardless of the websites or platforms.
- 66. What can be inferred from the passage?
 - (A) More and more brands will prefer to advertise their products on social media because it is more effective than other means.
 - (B) While brands promote their products on TV or in newspaper, not the social media, brands are in charge of everything instead of customers.

- (C) Celebrity endorsements will make a great difference in how brands reach out to their customers.
- (D) Companies had better promote their products or services on social media before improving their general image.
- 67. What is the author's attitude toward social media marketing?
 - (A) Neutral and unbiased.
 - (B) Cautiously optimistic.
 - (C) Critical and doubtful.
 - (D) Positively encouraging.

VII. 混合題 6% (共出 2 題, 68 題 2 分; 69 題 4 分; 共 6 分)

(69 題請寫在答案卷上面,否則不予計分!!!)

Edward Snowden has earned his reputation as an NSA whistleblower, who revealed information about the PRISM program. Interviewed by Glenn Greenwald, a reporter and editor, Snowden talked about his motive for whistleblowing. The following is a part of the interview.

Glenn Greenwald: What jobs have you taken on in relation to intelligence?

Edward Snowden: I was once a systems engineer and administrator, and later became a senior consultant for the Central Intelligence Agency. I also dealt with telecommunication information and solutions. And previously I was an infrastructure analyst in an NSA branch office, working under Booz Allen Hamilton.

Glenn Greenwald: When was the key moment that you moved from thinking about becoming a whistleblower to really playing the role of a whistleblower?

Edward Snowden: The amount of information you can have access to is far beyond imagination if you are in such an important position as a systems administrator in an intelligence institution. With this seemingly-powerful privilege, things looking strange, confusing or disturbing pop up right in front you once in a while even when you don't dig into them on purpose. When you actually see enough, you'll come to the conclusion that some of them are seriously wrong. And when you are frustrated to find that people around you do not take you or your words seriously, you'll know it's time to take further action.

Glenn Greenwald: Most people who reveal information or intelligence would choose to do it anonymously, but you chose to do it with your identity exposed. Why would you do that and become a crime offender?

Edward Snowden: I didn't hide my identity because I would sacrifice everything including my job and my personal life just to convey the truth to the public. The U.S. government is secretly constructing a gigantic monitoring network to intrude on people's privacy, and deprive them of the Internet and personal freedom. I really couldn't live with myself after I accidentally came across the secret. I never meant to do harm to people or the country; instead, uncovering the truth was my purpose.

- 68. What is the topic of the interview?
 - (A) Glenn Greenwald's comment on Edward Snowden's behavior.
 - (B) Edward Snowden's account for his decision.
 - (C) The secret actions of NSA
 - (D) The details of the PRISM program.
- 69. Write down sentences that indicate the secret Snowden revealed and why he did it. (全 對才給分)(4分)

He revealed the secret about (2 分):	
	ÿ
The reason $(2 分)$:	

- 第二部分:中英翻譯 15% (共出 5 題,每題 3 分,共 15 分)(錯一字扣一分,扣完為止) (答案請寫在答案卷上面,否則不予計分!!!)
 - 70. 歷史一再證明,戰爭會造成極為可怕的災難。
 - 71. 避免衝突、確保世界和平應該是所有人類追求的目標。
 - 72. 飼養寵物並非一項短暫的人生體驗,而是一個對動物的終生承諾。
 - 73. 在享受寵物所帶來的歡樂時,我們不該忽略要善盡照顧他們的責任。
 - 74. 根據新聞報導,每年全球有超過百萬人在道路事故中喪失性命。

試題到此結束,請務必再次檢查劃卡和答案卷!

高雄市正義中學高中部 111 學年度第二學期第二次段考高二英文科試題解答

考試範圍: 龍騰版 B4 Lesson 4-R2 全+學測歷屆 111~110 科目代號:33 命題教師:黃裕凯 文意字彙 20% (共出 20 題,每題 1 分,共 20 分) I. B D 1. 2. 3. B 4. 5. A C D D B 6. 7. A 8. 9. 10. D B B D A 11. 12. 14. 15. 13. B C D A B 16. **17.** 19. 20. 18. 語法選擇 8% (共出 8 題,每題 1 分,共 8 分) II. D 22. D B B 25. 21. 23. 24. (26. 27. 28. III. 綜合測驗 17% (共出 17 題, 每題 1 分, 共 17 分) C B D B B 29. 30. 31. 32. 33. 34. B. C D B B 35. 36. **37.** A 38. 39. 40. C. B D 41. 42. 43. 44. A 45. IV. 文意選填 10% (共出 10 題, 每題 1 分, 共 10 分) BC B BD D 47. A 49. **50.** 46. 48. AD ACAB E 51. 52. 54. 55. 53. V. 篇章結構 8% (共出 4 題, 每題 2 分, 共 8 分) E D 56. 57. B **59. 58.** VI. 閱讀測驗 16% (共出 8 題, 每題 2 分, 共 16 分) A. D 60. A 61. В. 63. **62.**

VII. 混合題 6% (共出 2 題, 68 題 2 分; 69 題 4 分; 共 6 分)

68.	В		
	He revealed the the secret about (2 分):		
69.	the PRISM program 或 a gigantic monitoring network		
	The reason (2 分):		
	to convey the truth to the public 或 uncovering the truth was his purpose		

VIII. 中英翻譯 15% (共出 5 題, 每題 3 分, 共 15 分) (錯一字扣一分, 扣完為止)

70.	History has proven again and again that wars lead to terrible disasters.			
71.	Preventing conflicts and ensuring world peace should be the goal that all humans pursue.			
72.	Keeping pets is not a fleeting life experience but a lifelong commitment to animals.			
73.	When we enjoy the pleasure that our pets bring, we shouldn't neglect the responsibility for taking good care of them.			
74.	According to news reports, over one million people lose their life in road accidents every year around the world.			